
 
 
Dear Parents,  
 
When we chose “We teach you like family” as our Archdiocese of Milwaukee Catholic 
Schools theme for the 2019-2020 school year, we never envisioned how fitting it 
would become, in light of the work-from-home transition that took place within our 
schools during the recent pandemic.  
 
Our mission of providing students with a solid foundation for every aspect of their 
lives begins with the recognition that they need and deserve educators who take 
seriously their responsibility to be role models of faith, competence and character.  
Students in our Catholic schools are formed and supported by everyone in our school 
communities who contributes to their spiritual, intellectual, social and moral growth. 
 
In amazing ways, our Catholic school educators stepped up to the challenge of 
abruptly transitioning into virtual learning in mid-March, yet they still closed out the 
academic year with remarkable success. This strong and almost seamless continuation 
of learning could not have happened without you. Thank you for your understanding, 
hard work, and support throughout these difficult months in assisting teachers 
remotely with your child’s education. As is the case in any family, through the 
toughest of times and through the most daunting challenges we become stronger than 
ever – together.  
 
As we look forward to the coming 2020-2021 school year, we will continue Catholic 
education this fall stronger than ever and back together again.  We are currently 
working with our schools to plan for the fall and will continue to provide updates, 
regulations and advice as we alter and adjust to the constantly changing effects of the 
pandemic.  With safety as our first concern and in compliance with appropriate 
guidelines, we want you to know we are planning for our schools to re-open in a 
traditional manner at the end of the summer break. 
 
With 102 schools within the 10 counties of southeastern Wisconsin, the first day of 
school may not look the same for everyone. Schools may have different plans and 
procedures due to their locations and communities.  Regardless of circumstances, the 



assurance of a safe, caring and Christ-centered environment will continue to be a top 
priority within all of our Catholic schools.  
 
We have received some specific questions pertaining to the 2020-2021 school year. 
Please see the Q&A below which includes some of our most-asked questions. Also, 
please take a look at some of the recent case studies that highlight Catholic school 
success.  
 
From pre-kindergarten through high school, our schools are shaped by communion 
and community, both inside and outside the classroom. Through this pandemic, these 
are values we have come to hold more strongly than ever. As we approach the coming 
school year, be assured that we look forward to welcoming your children back into 
our schools, “teaching them like family,” and continuing their preparation for success 
in this world and the next. 
 
No matter how cautiously or carefully we will need to “come back,” we look forward 
to it as a true home-coming for us all. 
 
Please join us in celebrating and praying for the continued success of our Catholic 
schools, and be assured of our prayers for you and your family. 
 
Sincerely yours in Christ, 
 

 
 
Link to Q&A and Case Studies: www.archmil.org/Education  

 

http://www.archmil.org/Education

